Bonne Femme Policy Committee Minutes 1 Feb., 2007 
Those Present: Policy Committee: Karen Miller, Barbara Hoppe, Jerry Wade, Roger Ballew, Peter Ashbrook.

Steering Committee: Terry Frueh, Bill Florea.
Meeting lasted 1 hour, 15 minutes. 
Stakeholder Committee Update:


 The Stakeholders have formally approved the recommendations, and there is one last meeting on Feb. 12th where they are set to approve the entire document. The plan should be published by the end of February.  The group mentioned it would be good to have a joint Boone County-Columbia-Ashland P&Z meeting to discuss the plan, and initiate their preparation of feedback reports about the plan. 
Cost-Share Funds:

Mr. Frueh talked about how the project has not dispersed most of its cost-share funds (approximately $300,000), and we are in the process of finding creative ways to spend it in an effective way.  He discussed the numerous ways he’s tried to engage people in using the cost-share monies, to little avail. The group discussed different potential avenues for dispersing the funds, including: working with UMC and local governments to do a joint demonstration project, contacting retailers about retrofits, and partnering with Discovery Ridge.  An idea that was discussed at length concerned helping to fund implementation of the plan. These funds would go towards creation of ordinances that would achieve the plan’s policy recommendations.  The funds could be used to either pay for additional staff to do the work, or hire a consultant.  The group agreed that the latter option is better.  Mr. Frueh mentioned that the local governments (Boone County and the Cities of Ashland and Columbia) would have to spend 40% of the total cost to meet their portion of the match; this would likely be divided between the governments.  The group asked staff to prepare a proposal outlining the various ordinances a consultant could produce for different levels of funding.       
Next Policy Committee Meeting: 

TBD.
